

September 7, 2016

Dear Neighbour,

Richardson Stadium officially opens Sept. 17th and I would like to thank you, on behalf of Queen's University, for your patience during the construction period. We are excited to see the stadium nearing completion and, as we prepare for the official opening, we would like to share some information regarding the upcoming season.

Queen's University Kingston, Ontario Canada K7L 3N6 Tel 613 533-2500

www.gogaelsgo.com

I would like to personally extend an invitation to you and your family to participate in an open house, including a tour of Richardson Stadium, which will now take place on Thursday, September 15th from 7 pm to 9 pm. I apologize for any inconvenience caused by the change of date, as this event was originally scheduled for September 11. This change will allow for finishing touches to be completed and to ensure the tours will capture the full stadium experience.

You will find an admission coupon for you and your family on the back of this letter; please bring this letter with you to the tour. The tours will also provide an opportunity for us to test our ticketing and entry system. We greatly appreciate your patience and support in helping us get ready for the grand opening.

I would also like to extend our invitation to you and your family to join us for the opening ceremonies and the first home game in the new Richardson Stadium on September 17th. If you haven't already taken advantage of our special \$15.00 ticket offer for our West Campus Neighbors (a savings of \$5.00/ticket), we will have staff at the Stadium Box Office on September 15th to assist you with your ticket purchase. Alternatively, you can contact our customer service desk (613-533-2500 - press 4 to speak with one of our customer service representatives) before September 15th. We anticipate this will be a sold out game and we encourage you contact us as soon as possible if you would like to attend.

Our dedicated West Campus information website (<u>www.gogaelsgo.com/westcampusfields)</u> will continue to be a source for field activity schedules and updates. It is our hope that this website will continue to provide all essential information with respect to field use and bylaw exemption activities.

I would also like to remind you that the West Campus Fields Hotline (1-866-473-5215) is available for our neighbours to register any concerns about noise and activity on our sports fields. The hotline is monitored 24/7 and immediately notifies Athletics & Recreation staff, who will visit the field. Additionally, information regarding Richardson Stadium's construction schedule and project updates are available at www.queensu.ca/connect/richardsonstadium.

We hope that you find this information helpful. We will continue to update and post information to the www.gogaelsgo.com/westcampusfields website and we look forward to seeing you at the open house on September 15!

Sincerely,

Leslie Dal Cin

Executive Director, Athletics & Recreation





